
 

Foxhall Homeowners Association  - Foxhall Annual Budget Meeting 

October 30, 2018 

Board Members: 

Robert Jackson, President, 

Don Noyes,  Treasurer 

Keith Long, Secretary 

Bert Lewis, Facilities  

Association Members see attachment 

Called to Order:  7:05 PM at South Bay School 

 

Order of Business:  Treasurer’s report by Don.  Don presented an 

overview of this fiscal year’s actual expenditures to budget estimates.  

There was considerable discussion concerning trails improvements and 

increased expenditures for insurance.  These discussions segued into a 

discussion of the Board’s proposed budget. 

After considerable discussion the Board’s recommended 2018-19 

Budget was accepted. 

 

Order of Business:  The Trails Committee presented a quick overview of 

their responsibilities and Jessica was acknowledged for her work as 

Chair of the committee.  Greg Darnell was introduced as the new Trails 

Committee Chair.   

 



Order of Business:  By-Law change to Increase the Association Dues 

from $180 to $300.  Don presented the Board’s recommendation and 

rational for increasing the Association’s annual dues.   

A motion was made and seconded to amend the proposal reducing the 

Fee increase from $300 to $225.  (The vote for the amended proposal 

was 22 yes and 35 no.)   The amendment was defeated and the Board’s 

recommendation was approved.  The $300 annual dues will be 

collected in the 2019-2020 fiscal year.  (Vote to approve dues increase 

to $300 annually was 36 yes and 18 no). 

 

 

Order of Business:   Volunteers were solicited to form a Park’s 

Committee to explore options for utilizing our two parks. 

 

Order of Business:  Robert Jackson presented the Board’s 

recommendation for a by-law amendment permitting  mail-in and 

electronic voting.  The issue of when  proxy voting would be  allowed 

was debated at length.  A motion was made and seconded to table this 

issue until the opposing sides can clarify their concerns and the 

language they would use to implement these voting changes.   

 

The motion passed and it was agreed to attempt to clarify the opposing 

proposals on voting for the next general membership meeting. (The 

vote to table this issue was 50 in favor and 5 opposed). 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:31.   

Minutes were approved at the 11.7.2018 Board Meeting.  Chea 

abstained from voting on the approval of the minutes. 


















